CORRESPONDENCE FROM JUNE 3, 2019 CITY COUNCIL MEETING

Jomsky, Mark

From:

Duncan Sinclair <duncan_sinclair@mac.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 29, 2019 6:50 PM

To:

Gordo, Victor

Cc:

De La Cuba, Vannia; Jomsky, Mark

Subject:

Pasadena Bicycle Master Plan

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Council Member Gordo,

I am writing in support of the Transportation Advisory Commission's Spring 2019 request for additional funding for Pasadena's Bicycle Program. The Commission recommended an increase in funding this fiscal year to \$360,000 and the involvement of bicycle and other active transportation users in the design and implementation of the project, which includes completion of the Roseways network, updating the City Bicycle Map, and prioritizing education efforts.

I care about safer streets because I ride my bike in Pasadena - not as often as I would like to, because I have been the victim of ignorant or aggressive drivers who make Pasadena's streets unsafe for the rest of us. It would be great if we had more protected bike paths in Pasadena, and better maintained pavement to ride on.

Thank you,

Duncan Sinclair 812 E Mountain St Pasadena 91104